February 7, 1945.

To the family of Lt. John W. Holland, Box 124 College Station, Texas/

Dear Folks:

Enclosed, you will find a photostatic copy of a card dated November 15th which arrived this morning from my son, Lt. Amon G. Carter, Jr., in which he advises that Lt. John W. Holland had arrived at that prisoner of wer camp.

While, I am sure you have already had direct information, I thought you would be interested in this additional news, so I am taking the liberty of sending it along. Incidentally, Amon Jr., has been a prisoner of war for two years this month.

We have been advised that the American officers in Oflag 64, formorly located at Schubin in the Polish Corrider about 100 miles south of Danzig, have been moved to Staleg No. 3-A about 30 miles South of Berlin in Luckenwalde, Germany. Mrs. Minor in Buffalo, N.Y., has a friend who received a letter from her son, intermed in Oflag 64, dated January 18th, in which he mentioned having been moved to Stalag No. 3-A and stated he was all right. It seems almost incredible that a letter could arrive in New York within fifteen days time; however, it is possible.

Mail and next-of-kin parcels should continue to be addressed as previously, to Oflag 64. The camp maintains its identity even though it has been moved.

If I get any additional news or information, I shall be glad to send it to you.

Sencerely,

AGC: KD